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GMB AND UBER PLEDGE TO END EXPLOITATION 

OF MORE THAN 200,000 DRIVERS 
GMB and Uber have committed to end the exploitation of 

more than 200,000 drivers who use ride hailing apps.  

Yesterday marked the first meeting between Gary Smith, 

GMB General Secretary, and Uberõs Jamie Heywood, following the ground-breaking trade union 

recognition deal.  Under the deal - struck in May - Uber will formally recognise GMB, which will now be 

able to represent up to 70,000 Uber drivers across the UK.  

 

Earlier this year, the Supreme Court determined Uber drivers are not self -employed, but are workers 

entitled to workersõ rights including holiday pay, a guaranteed minimum wage and an entitlement to 

breaks.  But with more than 300,000 drivers working in the ride -hailing and PHV industry, an estimated 

230,000 are still not receiving their legal rights from companies like Bolt and Addison Lee.  GMB and Uber 

have pledged to end this exploitation.  
 

Gary Smith, GMB General Secretary, said:  òThe ground -breaking deal between GMB and Uber was the 

first step towards a fairer working life for millions of people.  It showed that when companies and trade 

unions work together, standards can be raised across these industries.  Earlier this year, the Supreme 

Court set a precedent for all ride hailing apps to provide drivers with worker rights such as holiday pay 

and a pension.  Uber has done this for its 70,000 drivers, but there are more than 200,000 more working 

for other operators still denied these basic legal rights.  GMB and Uber will take the next step in our 

commitment to ending the exploitation of hundreds of thousands of ride -hailing app drivers. ó 
 

Jamie Heywood, Regional General Manager for Northern and Eastern Europe, Uber said:  òThe historic 

agreement with GMB ensured that Uber was the first in the industry to ensure all of its drivers have full 

union representation, as well as a pension and holiday pay. We may not seem like obvious allies, but 

together we made history by striking a recognition agreement to improve workersõ protections and, 

crucially, give drivers a stronger say in how Uber operates.  We hope that working constructively with 

GMB will show the rest of the industry what can be achieved, ensuring that all drivers, no matter who 

they work with, receive the rights and protections they are entitled to. ó 
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Main picture:  
The regionõs 

management team 

also got in on the 

action when they 

visited the UBER 

Greenlight Hub in 

London to help 

launch the 

agreement.    

 

Preparations are 

already underway for 

them to visit the 

Greenlight Hubs in 

Sheffield and Leeds 

over the coming 

weeks to sign Uber 

drivers up to GMB.  
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Darran Travis, GMB Organiser, said:  òThe three newly 

elected GMB representatives at CHEP have hit the 

ground running, keeping members up to date with 

regular communications and  delivering GMB@Work in 

the workplace.    

 

òThis has resulted in a growth in membership with the 

team working together to organise and make the 

workplace ballot ready. ó 

 

 

NEWLY ELECTED REP MAKES TRIO AT 

CHEP: SAY HELLO TO JAMES COFFIELD 
òI have recently had the privilege of becoming a 

GMB Representative for my shift.  I have thoroughly 

enjoyed getting involved in the role and I am relishing 

the opportunity to help and assist members on site.  

 

Unfortunately, I was contacted by track & trace and 

told to isolate then subsequently tested positive for 

Covid -19.  Initially, I was worried as to how this would 

affect my progress and development in my new role.  

However, I decided to take the initiative, and 

reached out to the GMB Learning team to find out 

what my learning options were.  I was blown away 

with the range of courses available and how diverse 

they were in respect to different areas of the 

workplace and development.  

 

Having enrolled onto several courses during my 

isolation period, I found the format very easy to follow 

and the information given during the assessments and 

training extremely interesting.  

 

More importantly, it has given me a huge sense of 

purpose while being in a difficult situation and 

provided me with additional tools and information to 

assist my members.  I have also passed onto them the 

amazing opportunities that GMB Learning provides for 

all its members.  I would like to thank the GMB 

Learning team for all the help and information they 

have provided me with at this difficult time.  I am 

looking forward to developing my own skills through 

this format, as well as offering the opportunity to my 

members onsite. ó 

 

GMB Rep John Newbound (centre)  with GMB members 

casting their vote in the ongoing pay ballot  

https://www.gmb.org.uk/lifelong-learning

